
RCW 47.42.103  Compensation for removal—Action determining 
amount—Payment—State's share.  (1) Compensation as required by RCW 
47.42.102 shall be paid to the person or persons entitled thereto for 
the removal of such signs. If no agreement is reached on the amount of 
compensation to be paid, the department may institute an action by 
summons and complaint in the superior court for the county in which 
the sign is located to obtain a determination of the compensation to 
be paid. If the owner of the sign is unknown and cannot be ascertained 
after diligent efforts to do so, the department may remove the sign 
upon the payment of compensation only to the owner of the real 
property on which the sign is located. Thereafter the owner of the 
sign may file an action at any time within one year after the removal 
of the sign to obtain a determination of the amount of compensation he 
or she should receive for the loss of the sign. If either the owner of 
the sign or the owner of the real property on which the sign is 
located cannot be found within the state, service of the summons and 
complaint on such person for the purpose of obtaining a determination 
of the amount of compensation to be paid may be by publication in the 
manner provided by RCW 4.28.100.

(2) If compensation is determined by judicial proceedings, the 
sum so determined shall be paid into the registry of the court to be 
disbursed upon removal of the sign by its owner or by the owner of the 
real property on which the sign is located. If the amount of 
compensation is agreed upon, the department may pay the agreed sum 
into escrow to be released upon the removal of the sign by its owner 
or the owner of the real property on which the sign is located.

(3) The state's share of compensation shall be paid from the 
motor vehicle fund, or if a court having jurisdiction enters a final 
judgment declaring that motor vehicle funds may not be used, then from 
the general fund.  [2010 c 8 § 10017; 1984 c 7 § 229; 1971 ex.s. c 62 
§ 13.]
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